
Visitors to Central Park Primary School 

 

Central Park Primary School now falls within a Residential Parking Zone (RPZ). The map shows 

the roads that are affected by the RPZ. The restrictions are in place Monday to Saturday, 8 a.m. – 

6:30 p.m. Visitors to the school are discouraged from using their cars if possible as the RPZ for 

Central Park has now been extended to encompass the Boleyn RPZ. There are many public 

transport links close by. However, if you rely on your car we encourage you to seek a parking space 

in the unrestricted areas around the school, the nearest being Haldane Road a few streets away.  

There are a few spaces within the RPZ for visitors who require short-term parking i.e. 30 mins or up 

to 2 hours. If applicable, we encourage you to try and find one of these spaces. We do have a small 

carpark on site but all the spaces are allocated to staff. If you are unable to find a short-term parking 

space it may be possible to use the school’s car-park for short visits. 

As a last resort, we do hold a small number of visitor permits in school. If you are having great 

difficulty in locating a parking space outside the RPZ, and are visiting the school for over two 

hours, we can provide you with a visitor’s parking permit, providing we have one in stock. Please 

ask in the main office upon arrival. 

 

Please note: 

Any vehicle parked in a permit bay without a valid permit, or on the footway (outside of a 

marked footway bay), or on a yellow line, or overstaying in a time restricted bay is likely to be 

issued with a Penalty Notice Charge (parking ticket). 

Central Park Primary School cannot be held responsible for any visitor who receives a 

Penalty Notice Charge whilst visiting the school and the individual will be liable for the 

payment of the Charge to the London Borough of Newham.   
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